

27 April 2007

The Hon Jasper TSANG Yok-sing, GBS JP Chairman Legislative Council Panel on Education Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road Central Hong Kong

Dear Mr Tsang,

Small Class Teaching

Thank you for your letter of 19 April 2007.

The Chief Executive pledged in his election platform that he would "study the implementation of small class teaching and its timetable, and move ahead progressively based on the situation at different stages". The Chief Executive is fully committed to fulfilling his pledge in his next term of office, and is confident that a strategy will be formulated in good time. In this regard, the Chief Executive will see to it that the Administration will, with the benefit of the study on small class teaching due for completion in 2008, promptly map out the way forward.

Yours sincerely,

3/4

(Mrs Jessie Ting)
Private Secretary to Chief Executive